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Summer Services 
 

Vacation Bible School 
Church service will be held upstairs 

in church, unless weather is too warm 

 

• July 6 - Mark Aquino 

o Congregational Meeting 

• July 13 - Rev Hughes 

o Hot Dog Roast 

• July 20 - Mary Whitcomb 

• July 27 – Songs and Readings 

 

Special consideration, time, and 

thought has been put forth to bring in 

guests for our summer services, if you 

are available, please join us! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Special thank you to Nancy 

Treichler and Tina Cragg for 

making the front of the church look 

so beautiful. 

 

Nancy and Tina have graciously 

donated their time and expertise 

helping our church continue to be 

an inviting and beautiful place to 

worship. 

 
 

Chimes 

Registration has been extended for VBS. Open to 

members and non-members K-5.  Preschool kids may 

also attend if they are fully potty trained.   

 

This year we are planning many fun activities to 

include bible stories by the campfire, making butter, 

quality crafts, nature walks, games, and music.  

Snacks will be provided each day.  There is no cost for 

VBS, donations are welcome. 

 

Volunteers are still needed.   

 

To help keep VBS free, we are accepting donations of 

gift cards to Wegmans (to cover the cost of snacks), 

Walmart, cash (please write on envelope that funds 

are to be used for VBS) and we have an Amazon 

Wishlist.   

 

Thank you to those who have already donated. 
 
  
 

 
 AMAZON WISH 

LIST 

VBS 

https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/1QTD4T10PT26H
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/1QTD4T10PT26H
https://www.ntnorthchurch.org/about-4-1


 

 

 

 

 

 

  

We come before You to seek Your blessing of good health. Grant us the 

strength to lead vibrant, energetic lives and the peace to enjoy every moment You give us. May 

Your protective hand guide us away from illness and pain, and may Your healing touch restore 

those who are already suffering. Help us to nurture our bodies and spirits, and to live in a way 

that honors the life You have granted us. In Your loving care, we place our well-being, trusting 

in Your endless goodness. 
 

Dearest Heavenly Father, we pray for our North Presbyterian Family. We lift up in prayer those 

who need special consideration including Judy L, Andrew, Patricia, Roger, David, Jessica, Jane, 

Elaine F, Michele, Terry R, Jean, Mary, Ruth, Justine, Michele, Deborah T, Lindsay, Tim, Jeff, 

Jim, Gloria, Alex V, David P, Ginger M, Kathy C, Brenda M., Jerry C., Phalguni, Bev & Sam T, 

and John C.  
 

 

CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 
 

Please join us for our congregational meeting on July 6, immediately following 

worship.  We will be presenting the proposed slate of officers. 

 

Session 

Lynda Cox        Martha Luchterhand 

Virginia Mitchell       Michael Keagel 

 

Deacons 

Margaret Linkowski      Anthony Michael 

Judith Michael       Rose Mitchell 

Sandra Sikora       Ellen Hall 

Gail Mackmin 

 

Thank you all for the best Birthday Party I ever had. I 
really know what church family means and I have the 
best!    Love to all, 
      Eileen Troy 



 

 

 
 

JULY BIRTHDAY BLESSINGS 
 

As you grow another year older, may you also grow deeper in your faith and closer to God. 

May His wisdom guide you and His love comfort you. 

 

John Cox   Gordon Luchterhand  Marilyn Wende 

Charles Mye   Brenda Freiert   Suzanne Munson 

Oliver Pastwik   Olivia Sasso    Sharon Silvis 

  

  

 



 



  



 
 
  

Dear Friends, 

Thank you for your gift to Ride 

for Roswell.  Because of you, we 

are one step closer to our goal of 

creating a world without cancer.  

Your generosity is playing a 

critical role in making that world 

a reality, and I can’t thank you 

enough for your donation. 

 

You are a crucial member of the 

Roswell Park Team and your 

support means so much to our 

patients. On behalf of all those 

who walk through our doors 

seeking health and help, thank 

you. 

 

Sincerely, 

Candace S. Johnson, PhD 

Roswell Park Comprehensive 

Cancer Center 

HOT DOG! 

 

Join us immediately following 

church service on Sunday, July 13 

for a hot dog roast.  

 

Only $5 for hotdog, chips and 

drink. 

 

 



  



 
 
 

SESSION SUMMARY – June 2025 
 

 
Moderated by Rev. William Hennessey of North Presbyterian Church, Williamsville 
 
Moderator, Peter Somerville, Sarah Franco, Donna Freiert, Karl Wende, Martha Luchterhand 

Excused: John Mye, Mike Keagel 

Quorum was met.   

• Meeting opened with prayer by Rev Hennessy at 12:13pm 

 

• A correction to the minutes of May 4, 2025 was noted.  The correct name is Mark Aquino not 

Mark Armesto.  A motion was made by Karl and seconded by Martha to approved the minutes 

as corrected. 

 

• Karl Wende presented updated treasurer’s report 

 

• Donna motioned and Martha seconded and was approved the permission for the Women’s 

Association to have a hot dog sale on July 12 and 13 at the Church. 

 

• Sarah Franco updated us on the progress of the Pastoral Nominating Committee.  The 

Presbytery Committee on Ministry has approved our Minister Discernment Profile. 

 

• Nominating Committee presented the slate of proposed officers.  A congregational meeting is 

called for July 6, following services for the purpose of election of new officers 

 

• On the motion of Donna and second of Martha, a motion carried to designate Camp Duffield for 

our portion of the Denominational Pentecost offering 

 

• After a discussion on summer services, it was decided to make the decision each Wednesday for 

the following Sunday whether to meet in the sanctuary or basement.  Dependent on weather, if 

decision is made to meet in basement congregation will be informed by email. 

 

• A motion was made by Martha, seconded by Karl and carried to adjourn with prayer at 12:55pm 

 

• Rev Hennessy closed with prayer. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Peter W Somerville Jr 

Clerk of Session 
 



 

 
  



 

 

 


